

Sheffield Hale Chief Counsel

> And 4 July 30, 2010

## VIA U.S. MAIL AND/OR EMAIL

Lee Brown, CDTOA/AADT Executive Director 334 N. Euclid Ave Upland CA 91786

Re: "Replacement Tran Report" letter

Dear Mr. Brown:

The American Cancer Society, Inc. (ACS) has reviewed your letter to the California Air Resources Board (CARB) dated June 16, 2010, which makes several inaccurate allegations about the Society and our Vice President Emeritus of Epidemiology and Surveillance Research, Dr. Michael Thun.

Four statements in particular are incorrect. First, neither ACS nor Dr. Thun has received CARB or EPA funding. Second, neither ACS nor Dr. Thun have been involved in the development or review process of the CARB report. Third, ACS has joined efforts with the Health Effects Institute in Boston to create a mechanism for legitimate scientific recalculation of the data in question. And finally, the CPS-II database is owned privately by ACS and therefore is not subject to the Federal Database Access Act.

In the future, I hope that any communications regarding ACS and Dr. Thun will contain factually accurate information.

Sincerely.

Sheffield Hale

cc: Michael J Thun, M.D., ACS, Inc.

Mrs. Mary D. Nichols, Chair Dr. John R. Balmes, Ph.D. M.D.

Ms. Sandra Berg

Ms. Dorene D'Adamo

Hon. Ken Yeager, Santa Clara Co. Supervisor

Ms. Lydia H. Kennard

Hon. Ronald O. Loveridge, Riverside Mayor

Ms. Barbara Riordan

Hon. Ron Roberts, San Diego Co. Supervisor

Dr. Daniel Sperling, Ph.D.

Dr. John G. Telles, M.D.

Hon. Arnold Schwarzenegger, Governor

Hon. Jerry Brown, Attorney General
Ms. Linda Adams, Secretary, Calif. EPA
Members, California State Legislature
Michael Jerrett, Ph. D., UC Berkeley
Daniel Krewiski, Ph.D., U Ottawa
C. Arden Pope III, Ph.D., BYU
Bill Davis, SCCA
Skip Brown, Delta Construction
Jay McKeeman, CIOMA
Bryan Bloom, Priority Moving
Mike Lewis, CIAQC
Steve Weitekamp, CMSA